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Thornton Transfer Station Advisory Committee (TSAC) – Policies & Logistics Subcommittee 
November 10, 2020 Meeting Minutes 

 

 The meeting was conducted via Zoom on November 10, 2020 from 9:30 AM until 10:30 AM. 

 Present in the meeting were:  Peter Laufenberg, Bob McCabe, Steve Chiocca, Myrtle Lewis, and Bill 
DeLeo. 

 The draft Transfer Station Ordinance (worked on by Bill and Peter), was discussed. It included 
operational do’s and don’ts and the following: 

o Children at the Facility 
o Misuse of the Facility 
o Stickers & Sticker Enforcement 
o Hours of Operation 
o Each of these topics were discussed in detail 

 The draft Transfer Station Pay as You Throw (PAYT) Ordinance (worked on by Myrtle) was discussed. 
o It is a challenge to change too much about the operation of the Transfer Station. 
o We will look at PAYT for commercial businesses, short term rental’s, etc. Also, a separate fee 

schedule for residential and for commercial/industrial users. 
o We discussed phasing out black garbage bags and transitioning to clear bags (for enforcement 

of proper segregation, recycling and disposal). 

 The discussion about adjusting the Transfer Station operating hours and days will be shelved until the 
next full Transfer Station Advisory Committee meeting on November 18 at 6 PM (Campton Town Hall). 

 Actions for the next subcommittee meeting: 
o Bob will work on amending the draft PAYT Transfer Station Ordinance , to include 

commercial/industrial and short term rentals, but not residential 
o Steve will work on creating separate fee schedules for residential and commercial/industrial 

disposal. 

 The next subcommittee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 24 at 9:30 AM via Zoom. 


